
W0BLK
BLACK HILLS AMATEUR RADIO CLUB, INC

3288 Sandstone Lane
Rapid City, SD 57701-5388

Call to Order: The BHARC meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm on 19 Nov 2021 by
President Ryan Lindblom.  The meeting was held in the Electrical Engineering/Physics building
at the South Dakota School of Mines and Technology, room 208.  The online GoToMeeting
continues to be an option to participate in the meeting.

The following attended the meeting in-person:
Ryan Lindblom KE0LXT
Mike Moore KE0QIB
Chris Jaques KD0RAS
Andy Pattantyus KF0ARA
Betty Rush KA7PJQ
Don Kendall N1NOX
Bob Henrikson KF0AM
Jim Woods N0NAC
John Murphy AJ0GM
Larry Brock N0LRB
Dave Minnick N9FI
Terry Fuller AD0HL
Bruce (Brad) Bradfield K0FB
Phil Meadows AC9BR
Mike Key K0MDK
Kingsley Swanson KC0GFG
Michael Marion KB5UMK
Delbert Long KD0AYN
Jeff Halgerson K0HF
Scott Livingston KF0HCP
Chris Stallkamp KI0D, Guest ARRL Section Manager
R.C.Scull, Guest speaker

The following attended the meeting online:
Bill Kipping KE7KK
Tim Gooding KD0YX



Treasurer’s Report: Chris Jaques provided the treasurer’s report:
The club currently has:
$10,988.39 Regular Share
$2,164.82 Organization Checking
$8,905.77 60 month CD Mature in June
$352.08 held for the Quarter Century Wireless Association

Betty Rush made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report;  Mike Moore seconds.
Vote: none opposed, motion approved

Secretary’s Report: The minutes from the October meeting were sent out to the club members
prior to this meeting.   Chris Jaques provided actual financials for October and November.

Betty Rush made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, Bob Erickson seconded
Vote: none opposed, motion approved

Committee Reports:

Engineering/Technical Committee: Mike Moore reports:
1. Generator moved from Terry Peak
2. New Rapid City SDARC repeater project halted, site is not available anymore
3. Decision to install SDRC repeater installed at clubhouse on Radar Hill
4. This will be a dedicated UHF repeater that will be on all the time.
5. Hope to bring online next weekend, starting Thanksgiving Day
6. Planning to reinstall APRS at the Clubhouse
7. THis weekend, prepping cables, lighting arrestors,
8. After installation, lots of testing needed, with people talking on the new systems.
9. Clubhouse repairs. Much appreciated.

Terry Fuller suggested scheduling a time slot for testing rag chews. Mike will shoot out an email.
Betty Rush asked if the new repeaters are on the ARES list on the Website. Mike says “last line”
CHIRP *.csv Version will not download.

Public Relations and Recruitment Committee: Betty Rush reports:
Betty Rush reports one young man tested last weekend, and he was the first recipient of the
W0BLK club “New Ham” packet.
Chris Jaques reported that two HAMs upgraded their license

Activities Committee: Terry Fuller reports:.
1. Bob and Don still want to do NVIS testing
2. Need to start pulling the schedule together for next year.
3. Ryan ordered two fox hunt radios, China specials.
4. Ryan mentioned Winter Field Day
5. No meeting in December



Old Business:
Reimbursements for Mike Moore, need receipts from Mike.
Need a few more repairs at the clubhouse, due to the wind.
No meeting in December.

New Business:
Chris Stallkamp, ARRL Section Manager, reports.

● Suggest registering the winter auction and summer tailgate event as a sanctioned ARRL
event, Send to Steve Dewalt.

● New field service manager, for 4 months. Doing a census. Rapid City has 400 hams, 60
club members, 20 attend a meeting. Currently, 13 places in the USA are doing a census.

● Chris Stallkamp is running for ARRL section manager again. Has endorsement sheets.

Motion. Make the winter auction and summer tailgate events to be ARRL sanctioned events.
Chris Jaques moves, Don Kendall seconds
Vote: none opposed, motion approved

New ARRL division director for a year.
Matt Holden is the other assistant section manager.

Chris Jaques reports on the recent Exam Sessions, and thanks the VEs that participated.

Chris Stallkamp suggests registering the VEs at each test session. Also a reminder that the
online testing is active. Scott Livingston recently did his exams online.

Jeff Halgerson is auctioning a box of tubes. Will do it online.

Adjourn:
Terry Fuller made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Betty Rush seconded.
Vote: none opposed, motion approved
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Program presentation:
Bruce Bradfield introduces his nephew R.C. Scull, who talked about his Mount Everest
expedition in 2008, with photos and videos.

Andy Pattantyus, KF0ARA
BHARC, Secretary


